
 

The CWS is comprised of associations and employers who believe in improving workplace 
safety through cooperation, assistance, transparency, clarity, and accountability. 

 
September 24, 2021 
 
James Frederick 
Acting Assistant Secretary 
Occupational Safety and Health Administration 
U.S. Department of Labor 
200 Constitution Avenue 
Washington, D.C. 20210 
 
Dear Acting Assistant Secretary Frederick: 
 
The 


